












































































































































MINUTES OF THE WATLINGTON MEMORIAL CLUB  
ON THURSDAY 30TH JUNE 2016 AT 1930 

 
 
Present: Chairman - Dave Parkes; Treasurer - Graham Smith; Secretary  - Cate 
Hewetson-Smith; Squash Section, - Pam Mundy, Peter Woolley; Bowls Section - 
George Bruce, Peter Clayton,  Tennis Section - Mike Vincent (rep)  
H Franklin, J Franklin, Margaret Bruce, Gordon Britton, Amanda Burton, , Mrs 
Margaret Spittle. Mr Harvey Batten, Mr Henry Wancke, Mr Robin Fitzpatrick, 
Miss Caroline Gould, Mr Paul McKnight, Mr Jeff Dye, Mr Glyndurr Jones, Mr 
Jeremy Gordon, Mr Jim Stubbs, Mrs Penny Bows, Mr Dave Breden, Mrs Margaret 
Bruce, Mr Michael Young, Stephanie Craddock, Diana Young, Margaret Edge, T. J. 
Cuzet 
 

1. Apologies for Absence: John Lewis, Mike Staples. 
 

2. Introduction by Chairman, Dave Parkes began the presentation and with 
an electronic presentation, which is available, to all members took the 
meeting through slides 2,3 and 4. There was a positive review of the 
position of TWC CIO from where it was with regard to the Bar in 
September 2015 in particular to where The Club now stands. This is 
including the Bowls Bar changes. With an introduction of the new Bar 
tenants Vicky and Steve Woods to the meeting Vicky then stood to give a 
brief speech to the room and welcomed all to use the bar facilities to 
socialise or after using sporting facilities, take advantage of a welcome 
cool drink. There was the option for all present to look around the 
updated and renovated facilities and all were invited to use the bar 
tonight and make feedback to the Governing Trustees, Vicky and Steve. 
There is a planned positive move forward to include music events as 
before and hold food and beer festivals as well as Charity events. The 
meeting moved into the newly tenanted bar and Georgian area to see the 
renovations and discuss the changes. 

a. Mr J Stubbings RBL Secretary asked a question.  When we have 
Remembrance Sunday will there be access to kitchen. DP 
explained that no, the kitchen will not be available to the RBL due 
to Health and Safety regulations and the tenancy is with V&S as 
tenants and V&S will service all RBL events and other events with 
other charities. Only trained staff supplied by Steve and Vicky can 
use the kitchen and the new tenants will provide teas and coffees 
placed out and ready if there is an event on for any local charity. JS 
stated that a large number of people looked for hot drinks after the 
annual war memorial service each November not just RBL. Will 
this still be the case that on that date that the bar and function 
room will be available? That was confirmed at the meeting. There 
would still be an ability to hire out the Function Room for events 
and everyone using the FR will have to walk round to the bar 
which will be running separately. Mr Stubbings wished to clarify, 
can you hire out the function room and restaurant is to be 
separate. DP explained that one hires the function room through 



TWC and restaurant area through Vicky and Steve. That the online 
form is amended to show this, that you can call V&S to discuss 
your needs re Function Room and the Bar/restaurant with them. 
Penny Bows asked was there not an option now to have a caterer 
to use a kitchen for say a birthday party and wedding and all 
catering needs to do this via the bar. This was confirmed that no 
separate caterer can be brought in. There are evenings where food 
and drink is provided locally for fund raising and this is how funds 
are raised. DP explained again that the ‘set up’ again, that there are 
now two different components to the hiring of TWC. Birthday 
parties and Charity events can still go ahead and because of the 
need for food hygiene certificate and S&H certificate and the 
tenancy being with S&V the arrangement was fixed as he had 
already described. This was not met with encouragement from the 
meeting. Another question was put as to whether is it the case that 
if anyone is using function room they cannot go through doors to 
the restaurant known as the Georgian Room. DP confirmed that 
was the situation. It allows for a separate event to be held in The 
Function Room whilst the Georgian Room can remain 
independent. Food used during a function to be prepped, cooked 
and served here from the kitchen. There can be no separate 
kitchen provided to any other group, organisation or individual. It 
was asked whether Steve and Vicki be prepared to make food at 
cost price and make no profit out of it was queried? Every single 
event cannot be supported in this way. S&V are running a business 
and need to make a living. There are nominated charities already 
in the system for example, RBL and The Watlington Library.  All 
events need to go through V&S and they will help where they can. 
There were further queries as to whether food could be charged 
out at cost price. A point came from the floor that before the 
demise of the church hall fund raising could have been done there.  
Now this is not available so can people now still bring in heaters to 
heat food made off the premises. DP confirmed this was not 
possible given the previous answers to other questions. With 
demise of Church Hall this is the biggest room in Watlington for 
hiring and the meeting felt it was now being told there is no 
kitchen facility for anyone’s use. The District Council and the 
Parish Council know about that and have talked to TWC CIO about 
being the Community Centre and helping TWC in getting grants 
and changing the building and improving the facilities. Mr R 
Fitzpatrick asked about TWC looking at a small kitchen to be 
added to solve this question. Capital grants for community 
facilities are easy to get hold of so in principle it is something that 
can happen.  A smaller kitchen would help functions. It’s mainly 
used for sporting facilities rather than functions at the moment. It 
is here to be used. DP explained that the FR can take 150 standing 
and 100 sitting down. Online diary is available for the FR and is 
filling up and still dominated by sports and leisure hire not 
functions. Function room is booked through TWC website and if 



food is required hirers need to do this through Vicky and Steve. 
Bookings can be viewed online. 

3. Chairman’s report:  
a. Dave Parkes explained to the room about the way the ownership 

of The Club had been updated legally and with The Land Registry 
as well as the over all club status as outlined in the presentation. 

b. Site usage and occupancy were the following  
i. The three sporting sections, 350 members of those sporting 

facilities and other local recreational clubs. 
ii. Charity usage includes a policy of 20 free hours per year. 

iii. There are commercial premises, 2 flats, 4 business offices, 
The Scout Hut, a dance studio all in full occupancy by 18th 
July 2015, which is a huge success story. 

iv. Main bar only used to be used by usually the 60+ 
population and now it is hoped to reach a much wider 
group in Watlington. 

c. Achievements. 
i. Grants have been secured. 

ii. Online membership is now active and available to all. 
iii. Property management has been handed over to a 

specialised firm. 
iv. Full Fire Risk Assessment has taken place and all buildings 

are being updated. 
v. Eviction of tenant has occurred but with losses. 

vi. New long term bar tenant. 
vii. Occupancy is the highest it has ever been. 

viii. Tender process put in place for all commercial areas is 
more efficient 

ix. We’ve launched a free service for Charities and Volunteer 
groups 

d. Last years issues 
i. To make the bar, Function Room and Georgian Room the 

heart of Watlington 
ii. Membership to be easier to obtain and online for all with 

paper applications for those without computers. 
iii. TWC does not have enough people volunteering for The 

Club to help run it. 
iv. TWC now has links to SODC, Schools, DC and PC 
v. The Squash Section has increased members and is much 

more successful. 
vi. It was felt there was still an issue with ‘One Club’ and Bowls 

have improved their communication as a result of now 
positive meetings and more people from Bowls attending 
Committee meetings. 

e. 2016/17 Priorities 
i. Grants/Finances 

ii. To find the right pricing structures across Sporting Sections 
and Main Club. The Sections will need to discuss this at 
their AGMS. 



iii. To develop the Function Room to be free for all who want 
to use it. 

iv. To ensure all sports facilities are upgraded, to drive 
incremental membership for the three Sections. 

v. To attract new sports to TWC 
vi. Potentially other sporting areas in Watlington to join under 

one umbrella with TWC. 
f. Social 

i. The new bar is now opened. 
ii. We have now upgrade facilities. 

g. Thanks to be made 
i. Dave Parkes thanked the advisors and Trustees of The Club. 

4. CIO (Charitable Incorporated Organisation) originally had unlimited 
liability and no limited liability. This has all been changed. 

a. Graham Smith took the room through the next part of the 
overhead presentation 

b. Application to make the liability limited has been successful and 
now on one is at financial risk as a Trustee.  

c. New bank account is now set up and running, the old one relating 
to The Watlington Memorial Club now closed. 

d. All Sections, businesses, service providers, tenants etc. have been 
notified of the change. 

e. We have transferred the property from all previous named 
trustees to the new CIO. 

f. We closed The Watlington Memorial Club in March 2016, taking 
over 2 years to complete. 

g. The original Title Deed had shown what were to become severe 
difficulties when needing to alter trustee names each time new 
Trustees came on board. It simply couldn’t be done. The Charity 
owns its title deeds now. A huge success for Watlington and the 
future of the Charity. 

h. With registration documents now on Land Registry database the 
Charity is more secure then ever was before. 

i. As Trustees and Governing Trustees the Committee and Board 
cannot sell property ever. We are asked continually are we going 
to sell the buildings or just one and the answer is always ‘No’. 

5. Accounts 
a. Graham Smith presented the Combined Accounts, which are not 

audited for this year and just show a history for those present at 
the AGM. 

b. All present had an opportunity to view and read the accounts.  
c. GS explained income and expenditure. 
d. £126k was spent over last 4 years and planning further 160k on 

updating our facilities. 
e. From July of 2015 TWC CIO was fully occupied with 10 year, 5 and 

3 year leases in place. 
f. GS discussed the Section costs for all three with their own P&L 

showing token purchases.  



g. Qur business rates. TWC has a 70% discount on rates and SODC 
allow us an extra 30%. The rates would be  £15,000 per annum 
otherwise and it’s free to us effectively. 

h. We have employed a firm of surveyors and now have an entire 
detailed site plan. 

i. At last we have begun increasing our own charitable donations to 
the locality and donations of £1k this year with an increase for 
each following year where possible. 

j. Balance Sheet Page was presented and explained by GS 
k. Audited accounts 

i. Are for one year but are effectively 13 months from the 
start of the CIO. 

ii. We’ve updated to the required CIO standards with more 
detail. We are legally bound as to how we report data. 

iii. Auditor has verified the accounts and examined them 
thoroughly.  

iv. Income is on Pages 2 and 3  
v. Transfer of assets can be seen on Page 6, section 3 

vi. Fixed assets are on Page 4 
vii. Loans are on Page 5 

viii. Trustees get nothing and benefit not at all from their roles. 
ix. TWC has independent advisors in Barclays. 
x. GS explained that in previous years the Members would 

voted the Annual Accounts in. This is not required and if 
anyone you doesn’t like accounts anyone is free to take that 
view and voice it but auditors have signed them off. These 
are the rules by the CIO accounting Standards not set by 
any of the Governing Trustees. 

xi. GS thanked the financial controllers of all sections for their 
financial controls including their: 

1. Monthly accounts 
2. Schedule of repairs and maintenance 
3. Thanked to Ken (Tennis), Roger(Squash) and 

Peter(Bowls) 
l. Grants 

i. GS explained the system and the award of grants to TWC 
CIO. 

ii. SODC was thanked for their support and advice. 
iii. Costs squash floors, fire doors etc.  
iv. List of 39k expenditure was disclosed in detail for the 

Members. 
v. There was a query about refurbishment of Function Room 

by Mr J Stubbings and when this was taking place. GS 
explained we had meetings every month and the RBL to be 
informed of all dates of refurbishments as timing  of the 
work and the knock on effect for the RBL was a real issue. 

m. Membership 
i. Cate Hewetson-Smith explained that TWC had researched 

various options for an electronic membership system and 



had concluded to use ‘Webcollect’. She explained how it 
worked and what TWC was hoping to achieve by this 
streamlining of the membership database. 

n. Car Parking 
i. Cate Hewetson-Smith and Graham Smith began a joint 

presentation. 
ii.  What is the permitted use of the Car Park? It is not for 

members per say and anyone going shopping. 
iii. It is for social events and a member or guest of a member 

playing a match. 
iv. Any business work for tenants is also fine but they will need 

to display a parking pass to be on business there. 
v. Currently there are people and cars mixed up and no 

provision for bikes and motorcycles. This is a risk. 
vi. And at the moment it was asked if any reserved for disabled 

– not at moment Graham explained but it was planned for 
in the future. 

vii. She went on to explain the changes with removing a current 
large uncontrolled hedge and moving path 

viii. New lighting for people and car traffic. 
ix. Emergency services need to be able to access the area at all 

times and currently cannot with a minimum of 12 feet for 
emergency services 

x. Changes – 29 in main and 14 in overflow 
xi. Our club finances can actually be vastly improved by small 

clever changes as car parking is scarce in the town and with 
research we’ve discovered that a charge of £800 per space 
per year can be made for just a specified area, income of 
£9k per year 

6. Section reports 
a. Tennis : the report was delivered to the room  by Mike Vincent 
b. Bowls: see attached report spoken by George Bruce.  
c. Squash – see attached report by Pam Mundy. 

7. Voting of members 
a. All three Governing Trustees resigned as per the CIO rules. 
b. David Parkes, Graham Smith and Cate Hewetson-Smith were 

willing to stand. All three were voted back unanimously. Proposer 
for Chairman George Bruce, Proposer for Treasurer Mike Vincent 
and Proposer for Secretary Caroline Gould. 

8. AOB 
a. The information board on the front of the building is to be 

removed and a new all inclusive board to go up. 
i. Mr J Stubbings informed the room that the board cannot be 

taken down as part of  
ii. The building was listed GII in July 1963 

iii.  Stated in RBL minutes of RBL meeting 5th March 1963 
before listing there is a reference to noticeboard outside the 
club. You cannot make changes when it concerns something 
that was present at the time of listing stated J Stubbings. 



iv. Generally it was felt that there would be dissatisfaction by 
many in Watlington if it is removed. 

v. Dave Parkes requested a copy of the 1963 minutes. George 
Bruce stated that the original 1963 board fell to bits and he 
replaced it with a new one not the RBL.  

vi. The Trustees stated in advance that the change was 
proposed ad that it couldn’t remain outside for jut one 
organisation/Charity as we then do not meet our 
constitution. Mike Vincent stated that nothing is cast in 
stone. It was stated that there is a moral argument as well 
as a legal one. George Bruce responded that the history 
does not indicate that RBL has exclusive right to put things 
in it. Caroline Gould from Bowls queried can’t door be open 
all day and boards inside for all. DP explained that TWC had   
requests from many organisations to put things outside. 
Action: to arrange a meeting to work out how to move 
forward between RBL and TWC.  

vii. Smokers need to use the back and given weather TWC need 
to add a rain protection area for smokers.  

viii. Grassed area is very expensive to dig out and retaining wall 
would be about £20k plus.   

ix. Mr Glyndurr Jones asked to speak and expressed that he’d  
been coming to meetings for 40 years and it was the first 
time he was going away excited.  
 
 
 

 
 


